
     
    

  

  

    
 

 

          
          

            
         

             

   
     

    
      
      

 

  
  

MassDOT Project #609471 - Methuen -
ADA Retrofits at Various Locations 
What is happening? 
A Live Virtual Design Public Hearing will be hosted on the MassDOT website below to present the 
design for the Methuen - ADA Retrofits at Various Locations project. Throughout various locations in the 
City of Methuen, the proposed project consists of construction or reconstruction of cement concrete 
pedestrian curb ramps, construction or reconstruction of cement concrete and hot mix asphalt sidewalks 
and driveways, drainage alterations as needed, removing and resetting of curb and transition curb as 
required, and repairing of roadway cuts required to perform work. The work also consists of 
modifications to existing traffic signals and installation of Rectangular Rapid Flashing Beacons. 

How will this affect you? 
No construction start date of the proposed project has been set yet since it is currently in the design 
stage. At this time, the project is estimated to be advertised in the Summer of 2024 and construction 
could begin as early as the Fall of 2024. 

When Attend 

Wednesday, November 1, 2023 Please look for meeting link in: 
6:00 PM www.mass.gov/orgs/highway-division/events 

Please note this meeting will be transcribed by a stenographer. 
Visit www.mass.gov/orgs/highway-division/events for more information. 

To ensure its meetings are accessible, MassDOT reasonably provides: translation, interpretation, 
modifications, accommodations, alternative formats, and auxiliary aids and services. To request 
such services, please contact MassDOT’s Chief Diversity and Civil Rights Officer at 857-368-8580 
or MassDOT.CivilRights@dot.state.ma.us. For adequate time to process such request, please 
make them as early as possible, ideally 10-15 days prior to the event. 

Project inquiries may also be emailed to DOTHighwayDesign@dot.state.ma.us 
Please submit any written statements regarding the proposed undertaking to: 
Carrie A. Lavallee, P.E., Chief Engineer 
MassDOT, 10 Park Plaza, Boston, MA 02116 
Attention: Highway Design, PROJECT FILE NO. 609471 
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